
SUMMIT TOWNSHIP SUPERVISORS 
Public Hearing 

Monday, June 15, 2020 
 
Chairman Davis called a public hearing with the Board of Supervisors to order at 4:30 
p.m. following salute to the flag. Supervisors Lee and Welka were present, as were, 
Zoning Administrator Cass, Solicitor Tim Wachter, Engineer Jonas, Secretary Yeast, 
and one interested person.  
 
Chairman Davis explained that the purpose of the hearing is to receive public input regarding 
proposed Ordinance 2020-04 repealing a 1954 Ordinance known as the “Slaughterhouse 
Ordinance”.  
 
Solicitor Wachter explained that the Township is currently in process of reviewing all 
ordinances and this particular Ordinance was adopted in 1954. Wachter added that United States 
and Pennsylvania Departments of Agriculture have “pre-empted the field”, limiting any 
authority of the Township to regulate slaughterhouses and so, this ordinance is no longer 
necessary.  
 
There was no correspondence. 
 
There was no public input. 
 
Motion by Lee, seconded by Welka, to adjourn the public hearing at 4:32 pm. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Christene S. Yeast 
Municipal Secretary 
06/16/2020 
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